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3. All About You 
- Information for you to keep about 

you, your family and friends 
 
 
 



  

4. What if I am not happy? 
- What to do if you have a 

complaint 
- Will I be in trouble for making a 

complaint? 
- Bullying  
- What is Bullying?  (Cyber 
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- What should I do? 
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- Useful telephone numbers and 
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- What sort of plans?   
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- Reviews 
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- What if I say something wrong? 
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- After the meeting 
- Why do they always want to talk 
about the things that arenôt going 
well? 

- So what else can I do to make 
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Welcome to Futures for Children! 
 
Weôve written this booklet for a number 
of reasons.  Firstly, we would like to give 
you a better idea of who we are and what 
we do.  We also want to provide you with 
information about being óLooked Afterô 
and to let you know what to do if you are 
feeling unhappy.  
 

 
 
If you have any trouble reading this or are 
unsure of any of the words please ask 
someone to read it to you or explain 
them.  
 



  

If you need to talk you can contact: 
 
Your Social Worker- 
Name: 
 __________________________ 
Address: ________________________ 
________________________________ 
________________________________ 
Telephone: ____________________ 
 
 
Your Carersô Supervising Social 
Worker- 
Name:  ________________________ 
Address: ________________________ 
________________________________ 
________________________________
Telephone: ____________________ 
 
 
Your independent Reviewing Officer: 
Name:  ________________________ 
Address: ________________________ 
________________________________ 
________________________________ 
Telephone: ____________________ 



  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

If there isnôt anyone you feel 
good talking to, you can talk to 

the 
 

Child Helpline 
 

Phone number: 
 

07795 224674



  

 
 
 
Futures for Children (FFC) is an 
independent fostering agency who 
provide short term foster placements, 
long term placements, and respite 
placements, for children and young 
people, siblings, and mums and       
babies, of different ages, ethnicities, 
disabilities and backgrounds. Local 
Authorities contact us when they are 
trying to find a suitable foster placement 
for a child or young person, and we will 
always try our best to find foster carers 
for that young person. We hope that you 
are happy in your foster placement       
however long you stay with us.   
 
Here are just a few things about the 
people who work for FFC.  
 
The name of the Director is Nick Barnsby.  
 
There is a Group Manager who looks 
after the North of the Country. 
 
There is a Manager who runs the office. If 
you visit the office you might see him/her 
there or sometimes he might come to one 
of your meetings. 
 



  

The Supervising Social Workers are often 
out and about visiting foster carers. Itôs 
their job to visit your foster family in the 
same way that your social worker comes 
to meet with you. When you meet them 
they will always be pleased to hear how 
you are and to see what you are doing at 
school, or at your foster home.  
 
One of them will also go to your review 
meetings. 
 
In our office weôve got administrators 
who answer the telephone, do lots of 
typing and all sorts of other things to 
help us. 
 



  

 

 
 

We want you to be well cared for during 
the time you are with the foster family 
you are going to be living with. We know 
that not all children like or want the same 
things so, we have listened to what 
people think you would like and have 
chosen a family we think you will feel 
most comfortable with. 
 
All children have rights. During the time 
you stay with your foster family you can 
expect: 

¶ To be able to say what your wishes 
and feelings are and to know they 
will be taken into account 

¶ To be listened to if you are having 
any problems 

¶ To be protected from harm and kept 
safe 

¶ To be kept healthy and provided 
with health care to suit your needs 

¶ To get the most from your 
education 

¶ To have your privacy and 
confidentiality respected 



  

¶ To be treated appropriately and with 
respect for who you are, what you 
believe in and for any special needs 
you may have 

¶ To be valued and not discriminated 
against for any reason 

¶ To be given information about your 
family and other important people in 
your life and to have contact with 
them, or a clear explanation of why 
this is not possible 

¶ To be told clearly what you can do 
and what you are not allowed to 

¶ To be given opportunities to 
develop your skills and interests 

¶ To be encouraged to participate in 
making decisions and plans for 
your future and to be prepared for 
life as an adult, with the necessary 
help made available to you while 
you do this 

¶ To know how to complain if things 
go wrong and for that complaint to 
be dealt with properly. 

¶ To have access to your files held at 
Futures for Children. 

 



  

During your stay, our foster carers, social 
workers, teachers and others will all work 
together to make sure that your rights are 
kept to. 
 

 
 
 

We believe that by building on the 
skills that you already have, we can 
help you to reach your full potential. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 
You will probably have lots of questions 
about being ólooked afterô and although 
everyoneôs situation is different, we have 
tried to give answers to questions we 
thought young people would want. The 
important thing is, if you have any 
questions that are not answered in this 
booklet then please ask your foster carer 
or social worker.  There is no such thing as 
a silly question. 
 
 
 

 
 
Being óLooked Afterô is when you canôt live 
with your own family and the Social 
Services have to take care of you. Your 
social worker will have spoken with us and 
asked us to find a foster family for you to 
live with.  
 
There are many reasons why children are 
'Looked After'. If you are not sure why you 
are being ólooked afterô then we will help 
you to find out. 
 
 



  

 
 
 
A foster family might have one or two 
carers and they may have children of their 
own. Sometimes, but not always, there 
might be another child living with the 
family who is also óLooked Afterô like you. 
 
The foster family may eat the same kind of 
food as you and celebrate the same special 
days like Christmas, Eid-Al-Addha or 
Passover. Even when your carers do not 
share the same tastes, or perhaps the 
same religion, it is important you know 
they will do all they can to meet your 
needs, beliefs and wishes. 
 
The foster carer will also do lots of the 
things like, cooking, laundry, taking you to 
school if you cannot go by yourself, and 
helping you with homework. They will also 
make sure you are kept safe, healthy, take 
you on outings, and give you support with 
any hobbies or interests you might have. 
 
If you are getting ready to move into 
independent living, your carer will help by 
teaching you independent living skills. 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 

 
 

 
To help foster carers look after you it is 
our job to make sure that they have 
regular training and support. This 
training starts before they become foster 
carers and is on-going whilst they are 
approved by us. All foster carers 
throughout the country have to complete 
a written course called the Training, 
Support and Development Standards 
within a year of being approved as foster 
carers. The training we offer to foster 
carers and staff cover lots of different 
things such as; Confidentiality, Managing 
Behaviour, Education, First Aid, Working 
with Families (Contact), Safeguarding 
and Child Protection, Safe Care, Record 
Keeping, Anti-bullying and many others. 
If you ask your foster carer they will tell 
you all about the courses they have 
attended.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 
 

 
If there is enough time we will always do 
our best to let you meet your foster family 
before you move in. If you have not met 
them already, then we will always try to 
make sure that you are given some 
information about them as soon as 
possible. All our foster carers have a 
booklet called óAll About Usô  which 
includes photographs and a description of 
who is in the family, where they live and 
things they like to do. Hopefully a copy of 
your foster carers óAll About Usô is in this 
pack, if not, ask your foster carer who will 
make sure we get a copy to you.  
 
 
 
 

 
The families at FFC provide places for 
children for all different lengths of time. 
Shortly after you arrive at your foster 
family, there will be something called a 
Placement Meeting. This is where people 
like your social worker, your foster carer 
and one of our staff will talk with you about 
how long your stay will be. You may be 



  

invited to this meeting, but if not, you will 
be told of the decisions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If it is at all possible, we believe it is very 
important for you to keep in touch with all 
the people who are important to you. When 
you see your family, and who you see, will 
depend on what is considered best for you 
by the adults. There are lots of things that 
your social worker and other grown ups 
will have to think about, like whether there 
are any people it is not safe for you to see. 
These things will be talked about at your 
review meeting and before a decision is 
made, you will be asked what your feelings 
are.  
 
If you feel worried about seeing anyone in 
your family alone, or if your social worker 
thinks it is best to keep you safe, then it is 
possible another adult will be with you 
when you meet. 
 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
So that all the adults can talk about what is 
best for you and make plans for your 
future, there are meetings held that are 
called LAC Reviews. You may be invited to 
go, or you will be asked to let someone 
know what you want and how you feel. You 
could either write this down, record a 
message or perhaps do a drawing.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

The first review meeting should happen in 
the first month after you arrive at your 
foster home.  
 
If, after three months, you are still living 
away from home the next meeting will take 
place. After that, the meetings are held 
every six months, although they can be 
more often, if people think there is a need 
for this. 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 

 

 
 
We believe that learning is very important 
and if it is at all possible you will carry on 
going to your same school. If it this cannot 
happen, perhaps because you will be too 
far away from it, then we will try to arrange 
a new school or the best type of education 
for you. 
 



  

  
 
 
 
 
 

When you are at your meetings, or 
talking with adults, you might sometimes 
hear adults use words that youôre not 
sure about. Weôve tried to list some of 
those we think might be of help and give 
each one an explanation.   
 

Advocate - a person who helps children 
by putting forward their views, or making 
their case on their behalf. 
 

Care plan - an agreed plan made at your 
Review Meeting that should include 
details of your needs, now and for the 
future. 
 

LAC Review ï these are meetings where 
adults in your life talk with you, about 
your plans for the future. 
 

Childrenôs Guide ï this booklet is a 
childrenôs guide! 
 

Complaints Officer ï someone who deals 
with any complaints that are made, in a 
fair way. 
 

Foster family ï a family, like the one that 
has been especially chosen for you, to 
live when you are not living at home. 



  

 

LAC Co-ordinator ï the person who will 
take charge of your child care reviews.  
 

Local Authority ï every Social Services 
Department is part of something called a 
local authority.  
 

Placement ï another name for the place 
where you will be living with your foster 
family.  
 

Placement Plan ï when you first arrive at 
your foster family, decisions will be made 
about all sorts of things like, when you 
should go to bed, pocket money and 
what school you are going to go to. 
These things are all written down into a 
Placement Plan.  
 

Policy ï something that is written down, 
to help everyone know what they should 
do about the subject theyôre talking 
about. For example, it is FFCôs policy to 
make sure that every child is kept safe 
and so we have written down what carers 
and staff have to do make this happen. 
 

Procedure ï these are steps people have 
to follow, in order to make sure theyôre 
meeting a policy. 
 

Registered person ï someone in a 
fostering agency who is either the owner, 
or a manager, of the office.  
 



  

Social Services ï the people in the area 
you used to live in, that your social 
worker works for. Every area has its own 
department. 
 

Social Worker ï the person who has been 
given the job, by your local authority, to 
act on your behalf  
 

Staff ï all the people who are paid to 
work for a company like FFC. 
 

Statement of Purpose ï something that 
FFC has to write to meet the law. This 
tells you FFC does, who does what, and 
how it is done. If you would like a copy of 
this, you can have one sent to you.  
 

Supervising Social Worker ï someone 
who talks with your carer, to make sure 
everything is going OK. 
 

Welfare ï people use this word when 
theyôre talking about what is best for 
someone. Like, they might say ñWeôre 
only thinking of your best welfareò, could 
mean they are worried about whether you 
are being kept safe. It can also mean 
other things to do with your health, your 
feelings and your general well-being.  
 
 

 

 

 

 




